Town of Salisbury



Academy Hall – 9 Old Coach Road PO Box 214, Salisbury, NH 03268 603-648-2473 - (fax) 603-648-6658

> Geoffrey Hodges, Chair Dora Rapalyea Debbie Bartz Cemetery Trustees John Bentley, Sexton

Meeting Minutes - October 4, 2021

Meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.

Present:

Trustee Chairman Geoffrey Hodges

Trustee Secretary Dora Rapalyea

Trustee Debbie Bartz Sexton John Bentley

Visitors:

David Rapalyea, Cheryl Bentley, Rick Chandler

Minutes of September2, 2021 were read and approved by the Trustees.

Old Business: The treatment of the wall at Maplewood Cemetery was completed in September. Permission has been given to Diane Bean Roumeliotis to clean the headstone of her ancestor Phinehas Bean.

New Business: November 15, 2021 all artificial flowers and decorations must be removed from all cemeteries and at this time the chains will be put up for the winter months.

Signs have been ordered for Maplewood, Stevens and Bean/Smith's Corner Cemeteries. We will strive to set these signs in place before winter.

The Trustees would like to thank Gary Elliott, Rick Chandler and David Rapalyea for their help in cleaning the stone wall of brush around the perimeter of Maplewood Cemetery.

The 2022 Cemetery Trustees budget was discussed and prepared at this time. This budget will be discussed with the Selectmen on October 6, 2021.

Public Comment: None

Next Meeting: November 4, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. at Academy Hall

Meeting Adjourned: 6:15pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Dora Rapalyea Secretary, Cemetery Trustees